Wickham Market Partnership (WMP)

Report for Wickham Market Annual Parish Meeting 12th April 2021

Like many of Wickham Market community groups 2020 has been a challenging year for the WMP as a result of the Coronavirus Pandemic. 

We adopted a new trustee at our AGM in February 2020 and the trustees have been meeting via zoom since March 2020.

Towards the end of 2019 we explored the possibility of a ‘Mens Shed’ and held a public meeting in January 2020 with a representative from the ‘Mens Shed’ Association delivering a presentation. Men’s Sheds are community spaces for men (and women) to connect, converse and create. The activities are often similar to those of garden sheds, but for groups to enjoy together. They help reduce loneliness and isolation, but most importantly, they’re fun. The meeting was well attended with interest in forming a Wickham Market Shed group high. Some of our trustees and group members visited other local ‘Mens Sheds’ to explore ideas for premises and we facilitated three further meetings of the Wickham Market shedders prior to lockdown. We have explored a number of options for the siting of a shed and continue to do so. A website has been set up www.wmshed.org.uk and a logo designed by one of our shedders which can be viewed on the website.

We funded and arranged the installation of a new kitchen in the resource centre in January 2020 which is shared by the library and users of the community rooms. The new kitchen is a significant improvement and has been well received by all.

The WMP continues to manage the tennis courts and have organised a replacement lock and general tidying between opening and closures. The tennis club received a 3-month subs holiday during the peak of the pandemic due to the closure of the courts and has reported an increase in subscriptions attributed to the pandemic. Pay and play options continue with the support of R&S Hardware.    

We continue to update and maintain the Visit Wickham Market website, which saw an increase in hits following the release of the film ‘The Dig’, as well as the Wickham Market Facebook page and the village Round Robin email and we continue to support hosting to a number of other local community groups via Go Daddy.  The Round Robin email has been particularly valuable and well received during the past year, keeping residents up to date with advice and support in these challenging times.

The Partnership has pledged £5000 to both “The George” rebuild and “Village Hall” refurbishment projects. 

The partnership has received discretionary Covid grants to help with running costs and loss of income. 
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The Christmas shopping leaflet was once again produced by the WMP and was distributed to 17,000 households in early December 2020. The Partnership covered the whole cost of this given that some businesses had been closed for so much of the year; normally this is sponsored.   It is believed that it does bring significant numbers of additional people into the village over the Christmas period.
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